
 

MOULTONBOROUGH CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES OF 

4/2/2012 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Marie Samaha, Chair, Bob Patenaude, Sec., Herb Farnham, 

Peter Jensen. 

Alternate present:  Paul Stinson 

Others present:  Nancy Wright, Linda Punturieri, Christina Ashjian, Bruce Woodruff 

 

Meeting started at 7:10, Minutes read and approved as is, Motion by Herb, Sec by Marie. 

 

PERMITS/APPLICATIONS: No data sheet available on site visits.  Bob mentioned a site 

visit that applied for beach sand replenishment.  DES stated no new sloped beaches were 

permitted; however, replenishment of existing beaches is acceptable. 

 

TOWN MEETING RESULTS:  Marie talked about the response of residents to the Con 

Com’s display of Wildlife Maps, and the fliers passed out regarding “Don’t P in the 

Lake.  Suggestions of where we could place the fliers within the town were discussed. 

 

TOWN PLANNER’S DISCUSSION:  Bruce talked about a Web Soil Survey Workshop 

he attended.  He thought maybe the Con Com would like to have a link of it on their 

Website.  Peter mentioned it would be better if the link was on the Planning Board’s 

Website. 

Bruce also updated the Con Com members on what the Planning Board is doing 

regarding SWQPA.  He mentioned he thought it was a good idea if a member of the Con 

Com would work with the 2 members on the wording of a work plan for protecting water 

quality in the town. 

Marie will collect data and present at the next meeting regarding the Con Com’s 

involvement with the Planning Board. 

 

MILFOIL UPDATE: Peter talked about contract negotiations with the DASH people, and 

also mentioned his observations that the Milfoil seems to be “greener” than last year at 

this time.  Probably due to the mild winter.  It is estimated that there will be 120 days of 

root pulling this year. 

 

TAKING ACTION FOR WILDLIFE:  Marie showed data from Amanda Stone, from 

UNH, Co-op, and explained how we could use it to preserve the wildlife corridors where 

animals travel.  Amanda and her Assistants will be attending the May Con Com meeting.  

Peter suggested we do a Press release to advertise the meeting. 

 

GOALS:  There will be a discussion about what we want to accomplish in 2012 at our 

next meeting.  At that time we will prioritize our agenda for the year. 

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 PM.  The next 

meeting will be on May 7 at 6:30 PM at the town Hall. 

 

Respectfully submitted:  Bob Patenaude, Sec. 


